From: Board of Supervisors (BOS)

To: BOS-Supervisors; BOS-Legislative Aides

Cc: Calvillo, Angela (BOS); Mchugh, Eileen (BOS); Na. Wilson (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS); De Asis, Edward (BOS);
BOS Legislation, (BOS); BOS-Operations; Board of Supervisors (BOS)

Subject: FW: CalHDF public comment re 400 China Basin St for 25June2024 BOS meeting

Date: Tuesday, June 25, 2024 11:11:04 AM

Attachments: San Francisco - 400 China Basin Street- HAA letter.pdf

Dear Supervisors,

Please see below and attached regarding:

File No. 240695 - Motion approving Final Map No. 11099, a 148-unit residential
condominium project, located at 400 China Basin Street, being a subdivision of Assessor’s
Parcel Block No. 8719, Lot No. 005; and adopting findings pursuant to the General Plan, and
the eight priority policies of Planning Code, Section 101.1, the Mission Bay South
Redevelopment Plan, and the Plan Documents.

Regards,

Richard Lagunte

Office of the Clerk of the Board

San Francisco Board of Supervisors

1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102

Voice (415) 554-5184 | Fax (415) 554-5163

richard.lagunte@sfgov.org | www.sfbos.org

Pronouns: he, him, his

Disclosures: Personal information that is provided in communications to the Board of Supervisors is subject
to disclosure under the California Public Records Act and the San Francisco Sunshine Ordinance. Personal
information provided will not be redacted. Members of the public are not required to provide personal
identifying information when they communicate with the Board of Supervisors and its committees. All written
or oral communications that members of the public submit to the Clerk's Office regarding pending legislation
or hearings will be made available to all members of the public for inspection and copying. The Clerk's Office
does not redact any information from these submissions. This means that personal information—including
names, phone numbers, addresses and similar information that a member of the public elects to submit to
the Board and its committees—may appear on the Board of Supervisors' website or in other public
documents that members of the public may inspect or copy.

From: James Lloyd <james@calhdf.org>

Sent: Tuesday, June 25, 2024 10:37 AM

To: Board of Supervisors (BOS) <board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>; ChanStaff (BOS)
<chanstaff@sfgov.org>; EngardioStaff (BOS) <EngardioStaff@sfgov.org>; MelgarStaff (BOS)



<melgarstaff@sfgov.org>; Preston, Dean (BOS) <dean.preston@sfgov.org>; Safai, Ahsha (BOS)
<ahsha.safai@sfgov.org>; DorseyStaff (BOS) <DorseyStaff@sfgov.org>; MandelmanStaff (BOS)
<mandelmanstaff@sfgov.org>; Peskin, Aaron (BOS) <aaron.peskin@sfgov.org>; Ronen, Hillary (BOS)
<hillary.ronen@sfgov.org>; Stefani, Catherine (BOS) <catherine.stefani@sfgov.org>

Cc: Cityattorney <Cityattorney@sfcityatty.org>; Hillis, Rich (CPC) <rich.hillis@sfgov.org>

Subject: CalHDF public comment re 400 China Basin St for 25June2024 BOS meeting

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted
sources.

Dear San Francisco Board of Supervisors,

Please see attached CalHDF's public comment regarding item number 34 for tonight's Board
of Supervisors meeting: Final Map No. 11099, a 148-unit residential condominium project,
located at 400 China Basin Street.

Sincerely,

James M. Lloyd
Director of Planning and Investigations
California Housing Defense Fund

james@calhdf.org



CAL

Jun 25,2024

San Francisco Board of Supervisors
1Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place

City Hall, Room 244

San Francisco, CA 94102-4689

Re: Housing Subdivision Application for 400 China Basin Street

By email: Board.of.Supervisors@sfgov.org; ChanStaff@sfgov.org;
EngardioStaff@sfgov.org; MelgarStaff@sfgov.org; Dean.Preston@sfgov.org;
Ahsha.Safai@sfgov.org; Ahsha.Safai@sfgov.org; DorseyStaff@sfgov.org;
MandelmanStaff@sfgov.org; Aaron.Peskin@sfgov.org; Hillary.Ronen@sfgov.org;
Catherine.Stefani@sfgov.org

CC: cityattorney@sfcityatty.org; rich.hillis@sfgov.org

Dear San Francisco Board of Supervisors,

The California Housing Defense Fund (“CalHDF”) submits this letter to inform the Board of
Supervisors of its obligation under the Housing Accountability Act (Gov. Code, § 65589.5, the
“HAA’") when considering the proposed 148-unit subdivision at 400 China Basin Street.

The HAA mandates approval of all housing development projects that comply with
applicable zoning and general plan provisions. (Gov. Code, § 65589.5, subd. (j).) As the
application here constitutes a “housing development project” (see id. at subd. (h)(2))
complying with the relevant zoning and general plan rules, it receives this protection under
the HAA. The Board of Supervisors may disapprove the application only if it makes written
findings, based on a preponderance of the evidence in the record, that the project would
have a specific, adverse impact upon the public health and safety. (Id. at subd. (j)(1).) Such an
impact must be identified pursuant to a written public health or safety standard or policy in
effect when the application was deemed complete. (Ibid.) As the staff report notes, the
project is consistent with the City’s general plan and other objective standards. Since the city
has not made sufficient findings related to impacts that would violate written public health
and safety standards, the Board of Supervisors may not legally disapprove the subdivision.

As you are well aware, California remains in the throes of a statewide crisis-level housing
shortage. New housing such as this in urban settings is a public benefit; it will provide badly
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needed affordable housing; it will reduce displacement of existing residents; and it will help
the state achieve its climate goals by providing additional housing in a walkable urban
center, as opposed to in far-flung, car-dependent regions of the state. While no one project
will solve the statewide housing crisis, the proposed development is a step in the right
direction. CalHDF urges the Board to approve the project, consistent with its obligations
under state law.

CalHDF is a 501(c)3 non-profit corporation whose mission includes advocating for increased
access to housing for Californians at all income levels, including low-income households.
You may learn more about CalHDF at www.calhdf.org.

Sincerely,

i

Dylan Casey
CalHDF Executive Director

o 559

James M. Lloyd
CalHDF Director of Planning and Investigations
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